
April 24, 2001

To the Honorable Common Council

  Zoning, Neighborhoods and

  Development Committee

City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:


Attached is File No. 001652, being a substitute ordinance for a change in zoning from Multi-Family Residence (R/B/40) and Local Business (L/B/40) to Multi-Family Residence (R/C/40), in the 4th Aldermanic District. 


This zoning change will allow for a change in the side setback requirements for new construction of single-family homes. The current zoning requires a 6 foot side setback. The proposed multi-family residence zoning will decrease the side setback requirement to 5 feet. 


Originally these parcels were owned by the City, the Redevelopment Authority (“RACM”) and the Merrill Park Neighborhood Association. The land has been assembled and conveyed to RACM. NIDC will be selling the parcels to owner occupants for future single-family homes. At this time, one parcel has been sold.

On April 23, 2001,  a public hearing was held and at that time there was no one in objection to the proposed zoning change. Since the proposed zoning change meets the intent of City plans for that area, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on April 23, 2001 recommended that the attached substitute ordinance be approved.

Sincerely,


Julie A. Penman


Executive Secretary


City Plan Commission of Milwaukee
cc: Ald. Henningsen
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